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  “Alis grave nil”
St.Michaels Village Community Group  
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held  on

        Monday 19th May, 2014 at London Beach at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Ken Mulholland, Rob Solly, Jean Curteis, David Curteis, Mike Stephens, Trevor Bingham, 
Vic Cole, Sandra Sutters, Eileen Harrop, John Link, Jo Vos, Brenda Walker, Maureen Ladbury
Apologies: Lorna Mulholland, Rosemary Dayborn, Liz Entwistle, Jamie Entwistle,

Parveen Goyal, Priyanka Goyal, Raymond Crawfurd, Mike Dewdney, Rosie Dewdney,  Barbara Misslebrook. Andrew Bennett
Previous Minutes and Matters Arising
All  matters arising are covered in the agenda. The minutes were agreed and signed. 

Finances
Current balance at the bank is £5360.18. This includes full handover from previous treasurer of £500.00 plus which had been held as petty cash. There is additionally £50 to be added to this amount which has donated  by the Crown for advert. Sponsorship.
Rob  stated that on-line banking is now almost set up and he just awaits the electronic “fob” which was sent to Andrew. Once totally electronic, group member can be reimbursed for expenses  by bankers transfer. Because cheque payments necessitating 2 signatures ( which is normal charity due diligence) will no longer be needed it was agreed that Rob would present  a detailed income and expenditure statement to the group every quarter.
Council Matters
Tenterden - Newly elected Mayor is Councillor Mrs Jennifer Crickmore-Porter
                    Newly elected Deputy Mayor is Councillor Mrs. P. Smith

 The new Town Clerk Mr. P. Burgess was hoping to be at our meeting tonight but unfortunately  had to attend an unscheduled meeting called by the new  Mayor, as did Mrs. Misselbrook and Mrs P. Smith.

Ashford - Newly elected Mayor is Councillor Mr. John Link 

Plaque on Rec - We have written to the Council accepting their quote for the plaque and advising

of the wording we would like thereon.  We are awaiting their reply. Post meeting note: Due to the increase in number of words this is being recosted
Road Signage   - It was felt that the wording in the Council minute discussing this item is misleading and not quite accurate and we will write to them to request a possible alteration.

St Mikes Bites
Trevor brought to the meeting  copies of our very first St. Mites Bites publication.
All members took their usual distribution for delivery to  homes in St. Michaels.

We have already had positive feedback from retail outlets that have had copies for distribution.

Christmas 
KM reported that Harry & Kate in the Crown had kindly offered  to provide a natural tree each year ongoing however, unfortunately  the Group had already applied for  and had agreed to  accept a generous  offer from  the new Mayor of Ashford Cllr John Link to fund a new synthetric version for the Village. This has yet to be ratified by ABC however,  Sandra is advanced  in the process of sourcing  and thinks she has found a suitable one..

A further suggestion was made that perhaps people could obtain from the Church,  little cards with envelopes  (a standard size with ribbon attached) and write messages to loved ones and have them hung on the tree

The Mayor Councillor Mr. John Link has been asked to officially switch on the lights this year.

Thanks were expressed to Harry & Kate for there generous offer and it was suggested that perhaps as an alternative they might consider sponsoring a  Christmas Grotto with small  presents for the children etc. This would facilitate greater  unity and improve involvement within the community as a whole
.
WW1 Commemorations
After discussion the following items have been proposed
1. Union flags at the point.- to go up 27th July
2. Red, white & blue planter display

3.  Flags of all allied forces on posts leading up to St. Michaels Church
4. Commemorative service in Church

5.  Dance in St. Michaels VH – Everybody bring along memorabilia of their own to show

6. Something in the School?

Mike Stephens to research what commemorative events are going to be held elsewhere at national level and other ideas. Post meeting note: Mike has since researched and has volunteered to co-ordinate.
Planter
Brenda and Maureen have been given a budget of £75.00 to purchase summer flowers for the planter, the theme to be “red white and blue”.

AOB
Eileen reminded all of the date for the Ashford Mayor’s Sunday Service ( Sunday 8th June).
She also advised that the Church is pursuing grants for an all weather footpath leading from the Church to Marshalls Land.  The Community Group may consider donating a” top up” for this project when costs are known
The 150th anniversary banner that is being produced will be 5ft long and 3ft wide encased in a

Framework and the group have given permission for the village branding to be used for the finial  on the top.
Next Meeting : Monday 16th June at London Beach. 7.30pm . All welcome.

